
 
 

NOTICE 
 

The Council on the 10 September 2015 RESOLVED that in terms of Section 35 and 
6 of Spatial Planning and Land Use Management (16 of 2013), that: 
 

a) Council approves the draft by-laws (entitled ‘Spatial Planning and Land Use 
Management By-Laws’) 
 

b) The draft by-laws be advertised for public comment 
 
You are hereby invited to comment on the draft by-laws, a copy of which is open for 
inspection at the DIRECTORATE: LED AND PLANNING, RINI and on the 
Makana Municipality’s website.  
 
Any person wishing to submit a comment must do so in writing to the MUNICIPAL 
MANAGER, PO BOX 176, GRAHAMSTOWN, 6140 on or before FRIDAY 13 
NOVEMBER 2015. 
 
 
 
MS R. MEIRING 
ACTING MUNICIPAL MANAGER 
 
 
REFERENCE:  SPLUMA 
 
  


